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(2015 BUDGET MEASURES) BILL 2015 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission into the Senate Committee Inquiry into the 
Veterans’ Affairs Legislation Amendment (2015 Budget Measures) Bill 2015. 
 
The Ex-Service Organizations’ Round Table members comprising the major national Ex-Service 
Organisation (ESO) National Presidents have been consulted at length on the proposal for a single 
appeals pathway and have had the opportunity to express their views to the Department on this 
proposal.  As a result the National Presidents have supported this approach, in terms of streamlining 
and having one process rather than a parallel option. 
 
This legislation comes at a time when the Department in consultation with the Ex-Service Round 
Table members is considering a range of proposals to simplify its processes and assist Ex -Service 
Organisations to provide more effective help to veterans and ex-service personnel. Initiatives such 
as a review of advocacy training for ex-service volunteers , the blueprint for which has been 
accepted in principle recently by the Ex-Service Organisation Round Table (ESORT) members and 
the trial of an alternative dispute resolution (ADR) process which have the potential to make 
significant improvements to the support of those needing support from DVA. The trial of an 
alternative dispute resolution (ADR) process will allow the use of modern and effective dispute 
resolution processes, improved case management powers and administrative procedures which have 
the potential to bring more responsiveness and timeliness to the Department’s support for veterans 
and ex-service personnel.   
 
Although DFWA strongly supports the streamlined single appeal pathway, we have not yet had the 
capacity to fully analyse the exact wording of the legislation and we trust there are no hidden or 
unintended adverse consequences contained in it. Nevertheless, we believe that as stated in the Ex-
Service Organisations Media Statement of 11 September 2015 that:  
 

• the single path set out in the Bill, and 
• the firm and enduring assurance given by the Minister that every adverse decision by 

the Commission that is the subject of an application  to the Veterans Review Board 
will be reviewed by the Commission before the VRB process begins, 

 
will adequately safeguard veterans’ rights and interests and that in the adoption of an alternative 
dispute resolution process veterans’ interests will be further protected. 
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